
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planning Committee member, Sister Joan Campbell, CSM-PEI opened the meeting at 
9:30 a.m. on Friday, June 14, with the morning announcements. 

The prayer committee led the group in the opening prayer.  The slide presentation 
focused on the theme “Sacred Drum.”   

 

 
 

Finance Report 

S. Grace Hartzog introduced the Finance Committee Members:  Brendalee Boisvert, 
CSM, Chairperson/Treasurer, Donna Dodge, SC-NY, Mary Elizabeth Miller, SCN, Jean 
Anne Panisko, SCL and Accountant, Eugene F. Smith, CPA.  

The Finance Committee Members presented information on the following: 

- Membership and Dues 
- SC Reserve Fund Investments 
- 2028 Projected Statistics 
- FY25 Projected Budget 

 



Sister Grace asked the Board of Directors to stand and be recognized. She expressed 
gratitude to them and the Finance Committee for their stewardship. 

 
Futuring Process 

Facilitator Elizabeth Davis, RSM, highlighted the discussions from Thursday’s meeting. 
She asked participants to reflect on, based on what they heard: What resonated? What 
caused resistance? What caused resilience? 

 
Sister Grace then thanked the Logistics Committee at Nazareth as well as the SCN 
Leadership Teams, and the group extended a blessing to all. 

The day’s meeting ended with homework from Sister Elizabeth to review the document, 
“Futuring 2017 and Beyond.” 
 

  
 

Participants spent the afternoon at their choice of one planned outing: 

- Log Still Bourbon Distillery 
- My Old Kentucky Home 
- Old St. Thomas (SCN heritage tour) 
- Abbey of Gethsemane (Monastery of Thomas Merton) 

 
To view more photos, click here.  

https://photos.app.goo.gl/vf2KHQPNAtodZNJu8

